Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall Committee Room
on Tuesday 22nd January 2013 starting at 7pm.

Attendees:  Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Eric White, Richard Watt,  Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Ian Gilmour,  Rob Melville, Councillors Bill Henderson, Ricky Henderson and Dominic Heslop, P.C. Derek Brown, Karen Noble (Item 3)
1. Apologies were received from Jackie Moody, Alice Macnab.
1.1 Notetaking at meetings: Helen agreed to take the minutes.
2.  Minutes of last Meeting and Matters not Arising elsewhere on the agenda: The minutes for November were accepted as a true record.
2.1 Excessive deliveries of charity bags in Baberton Mains.  Councillor Heslop had investigated and it is not possible to curtail the delivery of the bags.  The police have been alerted in case there may be bags not properly put through letterboxes, making the houses look unoccupied.
2.2  Rob agreed to check whether the reported leaning sign had been dealt with. 

2.3  Helen confirmed that a workshop to discuss the possible redevelopment of Curriemuirend and Clovenstone had been arranged for 5th March in the Village Hall between 5 and 7pm.  An announcement will appear in the February and March editions of the C&B News, on the JGCC website and on fliers for the community market.  Posters will be produced later in February.
2.4  Richard had found the STV website difficult to use.

2.5  Bill Henderson reported that the evaluation of the city pavements was still under review and it would take some time to complete.  The panels had representatives from each political party so that the procedure is seen to be fair.

2.6  Norma reported that the email regarding the Scottish Health Campaign Network had been forwarded to Heather Levy, Chair of the PNP Health sub-group for consideration.

2.7  Rob had represented JGCC at the Conservative Christmas Party and Richard had attended the pensioners social event in the Village Hall introducing himself as a Community Councillor to people there.

2.8 Vic had attended a successful production of “Guys and Dolls” held at Currie High School.
3.Juniper Green Primary School

3.1  Karen, Head Teacher at Juniper Green, described a proposed event, “The River runs through Us”, which is a sponsored run being undertaken under the auspices of the Water of Leith Trust, the Round Table and organized by Sheila Nicolls, Headmistress of Nether Currie School, to include local Primary schools in Balerno, Currie and JG.  The provisional date for this fun day is 11th May.  The run will be from Colinton to end at Currie Rugby Club. Children will be needing sponsorship. 

There was discussion as to whether this event could link up with a possible football tournament in Juniper Green.  Rob Melville has engaged with a number of interested teams and is awaiting replies from the Round Table and from the Royal Bank.  The timing still has to be decided and Rob will report when he has more information.
3.2  Update on Turning Circle.  Work on the pavement around the turning circle is now complete but still fenced off.  It has been paid for by the City Of Edinburgh Council from the Safer Routes to School money required as part of the Dundas development works.  The Parent Council has still to meet and discuss safety concerns.
3.3  Any Other School Matters.  Cliff raised the issue of gritting of the footpath leading from Baberton Avenue to the School and thence down to Baberton Mains Wynd.  There seems to be confusion about who is responsible for gritting the path, the steps, and the unadopted sloping path.  Cliff offered to bring up the issue at the Juniper Green walkabout on Friday 25 January to clarify the responsibilities with David Virgo (CEC Roads) and find a way forward.

4. Reports from Office Bearers and of Recent Meetings.
4.1  Secretary: Richard reported that he had received no notification of licensing applications in the past month.
4.2  Treasurer: Eric reported that the balance in our No1 account was currently £839.39.  

The community account had a balance of £4535.13.   Eric agreed to the expenditure on the purchase of a further 2 banners for which Richard would send the quote.
3.3  Planning convenor (report forwarded separately)
Neil reported that planning applications were not numerous as is usual at this time of year.  Two applications for vehicle access in existing front gardens at Juniper Grove had been refused for a second time.  It seems there is insufficient length available to make the access. Work on the new golf clubhouse, with associated parking facilities, was now expected to finish by the end of January and once the necessary certificates have been issued it is hoped the parking will be operative around mid-February with consequent amelioration of the parking problem in Baberton Avenue/ Belmont Road. 

Neil mentioned that the Edinburgh Local Plan was not now expected before July.

Neil had attended a sub-group convened by Currie CC to consider the future of Muir Wood Field. It has become clear that CEC is under pressure throughout the city to remove the “Green Belt” designation at sites like Muir Wood.  There is therefore to be a meeting of all three Community Councils plus Colinton Amenity Association on March 25 to discuss the protection of Green Belt sites along the valley of the Water of Leith. 
As regards the Muir Wood Field, Taylor Wimpey put in an appeal on or around 11th January with amended comments.  There are 21 days for CEC to report on the appeal which is going to a hearing.  If this happens there is a question of whether we (JGCC and CCC,) should be represented.  Apparently Taylor Wimpey are saying that only 22 houses/year will be built.  Neil promised to send us a summary of the position by email.
4.4 Meetings
4.4.1 Norma had attended a meeting of the Neighbourhood Partnership Health Sub-group.  Matters discussed included the provision of a co-ordinator from the Sports Council Hub for 3 years to promote activities in the area, the Heriot-Watt, Forrester High School etc.  He/she will be charged with finding out what is needed in the area.  Walking groups continue to take place weekly from Pentlands Community Centre.
4.4.2  Helen had attended Pentlands Neighbourhood Partnership Funding Meeting.  After the recommendations agreed at this meeting £10,164 remains to be allocated and there is a meeting on 7 March to consider any remaining applications.  The group also recommends that the maximum award should stay at the £5000 level.
4.4.3 Helen also attended the Pentlands Neighbourhood Partnership Community Safety Sub-group.  Agreed at this meeting was the priority of concentrating on the problems of substance mis-use/dealing in the Clovenstone area.  Helen also mentioned that it was important for JGCC to complete the survey which is asking the public for their priorities in the Pentlands.

5. Police Report   PC Derek Brown introduced himself as our new Community Officer.  He reported 143 calls between 28 Nov and 17 Jan. to the Currie/Juniper Green area, 28 of which involved Juniper Green.  5 calls resulted in crime reports, 2 involving the theft of number plates.  In Baberton Mains there were 30 calls, 6 regarding road traffic matters, 2 domestic incidents, 3 disturbances and a number of alarm calls which were false alarms.  In all 8 crimes were reported.  PC Brown said that parking in Baberton Mains Wynd continues to be a problem when the police presence is absent.  CEC are considering ways to limit parking around all schools as it is a problem everywhere. 
5.1  Safety issues: Helen asked to be informed of any safety issues to be raised at the next meeting of the PNP Safety Sub-group.

6.  Local Issues
6.1  JG Community market: the community stall had been booked to April 2013. Cliff asked for views on the continuation of the market and it was the general consensus that it should continue, particularly if the stall holders are content.  Nick has managed to get a game stall from Pitlochry and the cheese stall would be back this Saturday.  The SWRI had emailed to say that they had had several new members along at their latest meeting thanks to the stall they had taken at a recent market.
[Juniper Green Village is to have a new Deli – run by Kenny Cairns and his partner Maggie Wood who visited to introduce themselves.  It is planned to open the shop on 1 March and Cliff suggested they should come along to the Farmers’ Market on Saturday and talk to Nick]

6.2  Improvements at the Village Hall
Neil and Helen had attended the recent meeting.  It has now been agreed that the £3000 set aside for painting can be carried over beyond March if necessary pending repairs to roof etc.  A separate group is working on the plans/costings for the landscaping of the area at the demolished janitor’s house.  Neil will keep in touch with what is happening.  Cliff is attending a meeting with Village Hall reps and the Clerk of Works to discuss the ramp and disabled toilet.
6.3  Information to Residents  Cliff had sent information to his distribution list about the various schedules given to him by each of the developers.  Some people were very appreciative and others had asked to be put onto this distribution list.

6.4  Update from Scottish Water  Neil had seen emails from Scottish Water to David Geary about the installation of a non-return valve at Baberton Square.  The work was due to be done by the end of February.  There is a manhole due to be constructed in Lanark Road which will need a TTRO, traffic lights and a week to complete.  It will be situated at St Margarets’ Court.  A brick manhole will give access to the sewer.  Present drainage maps are not accurate so this manhole will give Scottish Water a chance to check old sewers.

6.5  Bus Services  The inadequacy of the No 45 Lothian bus was discussed.  General opinion was that it could be improved, particularly at rush hour when the single decker was simply full when it reached Juniper Green.  Cliff said he thought the No 45 route was not functioning well and there are still concerns about the lack of a night bus in the vicinity of Juniper Green during the week.  It was suggested that the CC talk to Bill Campbell of LRT.  Dominic offered to send the email contact to Cliff.
6.6 Adoption of Woodhall Millbrae by CEC  Alex Paterson, CEC, has confirmed that remedial work is to be done by the end of this financial year after which the road will be adopted.

7.  Councillors’ Corner Dominic mentioned that there is to be a consultation on Sunday Car Parking.  Helen asked to be sent the link.

Bill raised the issue of dog fouling on the school footpath.  Environmental Wardens had been alerted.  Cliff thought that an extra bin on the footpath would help and would bring it up at the walkabout on 25 January.

8.  AOCB
8.1  CC Elections Helen offered to ask Eileen Hewitt, our liaison officer for advice.

8.2  Invitation from Currie HS to attend Holocaust Day.  Unfortunately no member was available.

8.3  Baberton Research  Helen was hosting a meeting of the group who had researched Bloomiehall on 28 January to decide scope, timing, outputs etc.  Some resources may be needed in due course and Cliff thought the CC would be glad to help.

8.4  Miscellaneous  Richard mentioned that the food waste collection had been late and he used the web form to report it.  Rob mentioned that at his address there had been sporadic missing of collections.

Richard also mentioned the ongoing problems of inappropriate activity in the public lavatories – there is information available to the police should they need it.

Eric urged us to watch a programme “Allotment Wars” at 11.30pm on BBC.
9. Date and venue of the next meeting: Tuesday 26th February at 7pm in the committee room of Juniper Green Village Hall.
 ____________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson   ___  /  ____ /  ____
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